



# Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5C

Arboretum | Brentwood | Fort Lincoln | Gateway | Langdon | Woodridge

- ANC 5C01 – Gail Brevard, Secretary
- ANC 5C02 – Lauren Rogers
- ANC 5C03 – Tequia Hicks Delgado
- ANC 5C04 – Jacqueline Manning, Chair
- ANC 5C05 – Darlene Oliver, Treasurer
- ANC 5C06 – Harry Thomas, Jr., Vice Chair
- ANC 5C07 – Jeremiah Montague, Jr.

Website: [ANC-5C.COM](http://ANC-5C.COM)  
 Email: [5C@anc.dc.gov](mailto:5C@anc.dc.gov)  
 PO Box 92352  
 Washington, DC 20090

## ANC 5C MEETING MINUTES

**Meeting Type:** Special Meeting (to approve June minutes and FY22-Q4 QFR)  
**Expected Attendance:** Full Commission, Quorum = 4  
**Date/Time:** Wednesday, October 5, 2022 at 6:00 PM  
**Location:** Virtual Web Conference, via WebEx by Cisco

### PRELIMINARY MATTERS:

**Call to Order** - Comm’r Manning called the meeting to order at 6:07pm.

### **Determination of Quorum -**

Present (X)

5C01	5C02	5C03	5C04	5C05	5C06	5C07
X	X	X	X	X	X	X

### Regular Reports:

#### **MPD 5th District (Inspector Altieri, Lieutenant Gaines) -**

- Lieutenant Gaines noted violent crimes are generally down
- Lieutenant Gaines listed a number of specific incidents
- Lieutenant Gaines noted no specific patterns
- Comm’r Hicks Delgado asked for clarification on the reference point of the reduction in crime, and whether it was the prior month or the same month last year; Lieutenant Gaines noted it was relative to the month prior
- Comm’r Rogers asked for more details on two incidents in her SMD; Lieutenant Gaines explained the details. One incident was an armed carjacking, another was a shooting in a leg. Comm’r Rogers noted that the area of Channing St in question is dark and requires more attention. Comm’r Manning noted that lighting is a DDOT issue. Lieutenant Gaines noted MPD can give that area special attention.
- Comm’r Manning noted that the 3000 block of Adams St in Gateway was supposed to get extra attention after a homicide, and she hasn’t noticed extra attention there. Lieutenant Gaines noted that she’ll try to increase visibility of officers there and to call or text if there are any issues there.



## **Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5C**

Arboretum | Brentwood | Fort Lincoln | Gateway | Langdon | Woodridge

- Comm'r Oliver asked about Violence Interrupters and MPD and how they work together. Inspector Altieri said MPD and VIs work on the same stuff with regard to gun crimes. Inspector Altieri says they have a cordial relationship but don't work too closely, because working too closely with MPD can hurt the credibility of VIs with the community they're trying to reach. Comm'r Oliver asked if MPD meets with VIs at all; Inspector Altieri says it depends but it's rare. Comm'r Oliver asked what office VIs are under, and Inspector Altieri and Comm'r Manning noted it's the ONSE office which is separate from MPD.
- Comm'r Montague told some stories related to his Community Engagement Academy class, both about Violence Interrupters and Crisis Intervention Officers (CIOs) that work with folks having mental health crises.
- Inspector Altieri explained some cases of malfeasance at 7th District and other information
- Comm'r Manning asked about using the 5th District Community Room for in-person meetings

### **ANC 5C Business:**

#### **Discussion of Minutes -**

- All Commissioners to attempted to open the minutes that were sent noted they could not open the document
- Comm'r Rogers moved to table the minutes; all Comm'rs voted in the affirmative to table

#### **Discussion of 5C05 BZA cases -**

- There was some discussion of BZA cases in 5C05
- Comm'r Manning asked Comm'r Oliver about the one with hearing the coming Friday
- Comm'r Oliver was unable to identify any BZA cases (there were several)

#### **Approval of Quarterly Financial Report -**

- Comm'r Oliver had trouble finding the QFR, but was able to read it out after the the MPD segment
- Comm'r Rogers asked if there were any allotments missed. Comm'r Oliver said she didn't think so. Comm'r said they should not have. Comm'r Brevard noted 5C had missed allotments. Comm'r Manning insisted that should not have occurred.
- Comm'r Montague noted again that this shouldn't be a problem and the issues were related to equipment transfer agreements and changing OANC requirements.
- Comm'r Montague objects to a moving to approving the QFR because it's not in front of Comm'rs to review.
- Comm'r Montague raised the problem with QFR that receipts and bank statements were not in the report.
- Comm'r Manning says the QFR should be tabled.



## **Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5C**

Arboretum | Brentwood | Fort Lincoln | Gateway | Langdon | Woodridge

### **Conclusions -**

- Comm'r Rogers noted that she had to take off work to attend this special meeting, and how unfortunate it is that 5C is not getting the QFR approved.
- Comm'r Montague notes that the grants that have been budgeted can still be disseminated. He also notes that there should be a budget proposal by the 19th, because it's due two months after the allotment schedule came out.
- Comm'r Manning apologizes to all for not being successful in getting the Minutes and Financial Reports and implores Comm'rs Brevard and Oliver to get the work done and offers help; Comm'r Manning asks Comm'r Oliver to get her the BZA case numbers so the hearings can be delayed
- Comm'r Oliver notes she needs to jump to another meeting. Comm'r Manning says she cannot and implores all to do better.
- Comm'r Hicks Delgado asks if there is going to be a Committee-of-the-Whole meeting the next week, and Comm'r Manning confirms yes, on 10/12. And then a regular meeting on 10/19. Comm'r Brevard will not be at the meeting.

### **ADJOURNMENT:**

- Comm'r Manning adjourned the meeting at 7:05pm
- 

\_\_\_\_\_  
Tequia Hicks Delgado, 5C03 Commissioner  
2023 ANC 5C Secretary

\_\_\_\_\_  
Date of ANC 5C Approval